Issues Impacting the Development of the “To-Be” Frameworks
Prior to the sub-regional workshops to design an anadromous fish monitoring framework there needs to be a tool developed to synthesize the inventory tables recently developed by NOAA Fisheries to facilitate development of the “to be” framework, identify any monitoring gaps and highlight areas of integration, and redundancy. Clear criteria or side boards for describing monitoring activities should be articulated to focus the sub-regional discussions. For example when sub-regional groups are discussing the “to be” framework for VSP the criteria may be actions described in recovery plans, or actions that are consistent with NOAA Monitoring Guidance and priority populations or ESU/DPS identified in the BiOp.
Hatchery Effectiveness criteria needs to be clarified. It may be any suggested actions in the recovery plans or the NOAA Monitoring Guidance document, including Ad Hoc Supplementation Work Group recommendations and HSRG, or RPA needs.

It may be important to clearly define what needs to be considered for habitat effectiveness monitoring. Habitat effectiveness monitoring is a potentially broad issue and was a concern brought up by the Washington State Recovery Board executive directors. The hatchery and VSP monitoring seemed pretty straight forward to them. The concern was if just the RPA needs are the focus of this exercise local recovery needs may not be identified. One alternative may be to focus the habitat effectiveness discussions for this exercise on the BiOp RPAs and IMWs as I do not know of any clear direction regarding the level of effectiveness monitoring that is considered reasonable for individual projects at this time.
H:\WORK\MBRS\2009_0617\IssuesImpactingDevelopmtToBeFrameworks_061609.doc
